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NEW BUSINESS.

The P;esident: Under this heading I would like
the Registrar to read a letter received from one
of our out of town members.

The Registrar: This letter is from a member in
Ottawa, Mr. Alexander, of the Department of
Marine and Fisheries; he was one of our charter
members.

A Ottawa, Dec. 6, 1903.
To W. R. Gregg, Esq.,
Registrar 0. A. A.

Dear Sir,—Inregard to the convention I would
feel much pleasure in being ‘there, as my interest
in the aims and objects ol the Association has
never lessened since our organization began; and
if all has not been attained which we have sought
I would regard that as the reason for more
determined future efort. In this connection I
specially deplore the cessation of active steps to
legalize the title of ‘‘Architect,”’ as I regard it
as vital to the future success of the Association,
as giving the Association the necessary control
over its members in all professional questions of
a practical, and othical character; without which
it seems to me impossible to bind men together

in mutual sympathy.

Again, I know of Architects who have dropped
their membership in the Association because of
its being run so much as a Toronto institution.
This objection I hardly sympathize with, but
rather feel grateful to the Toronto members who
have so unselfishly devoted valuable time to the
Association; but I regard it as a fair question
whether the utility of the Association would not
be furthered by the annual convention being held
in different large business centres yearly.

With every good wish for the Association, I
am, dear sir, Yours very truly,

Fred. J. Alexander.

The President: This letter of Mr. Alexander’s
touches on two points—legislation and the ques-
tion of the advisability of holding our annual
meetings in different cities over the province. In
regard to the question of legislation 1 do not
think it is desirable to bring it up, as it is in the
hands of a special committee, and we have their
report, but as you think about that; how-
ever, 1 think it would be well to discuss at this
meeting the advisability of holding our conven-
tions east or west of Toronto; and I think in de-
ference to our outside membership we should
make a pronouncement, and seriously consider
it, so as to be in a position to answer letters
fairly written as this has been.

Mr. Gouinlock: In speaking of this proposition
or scheme, to hold annual meetings some other
place than Toronto, it seems to me there are so
few architects in the various places in Ontario
we couldn’'t undertake to carry it out success-
fully. We have discussed this before, and no city
would undertake to carry it through. TUnless
the proposition was from the architects of Ot-
{awa. or Hamrilton, or some such place, I do not
seé that we are in a position to move in this

matter.
Mr. Munro:

1 am sure I would be pleased to
see a move made in that direction; for myself, I
think we meet here in Toronto, in the Associa-
tion's rooms, probably to a greater advantage
than any place else; but what I think might be
done is a midsummer convention, or something
of that kind. to be held in different outside
towns. In Hamilton there are probably fourteen
or fifteen men practising architecture, and some
of them were formerly members. I do not know

that I can say anything further. T would like to
see a convention in midsummer 1n Hamilton.



